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WOODLANDS MEDICAL PRACTICE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
A forum for patients to express their views and opinions to help deliver the best possible healthcare.
MINUTES of a meeting of the Patients’ Forum, held at the Woodlands Medical Practice, Chadderton Health Centre, on Thursday, 2nd February 2017, at 6.30 p.m. 

PRESENT: There were 17 members present, as follows: Margaret Brereton, Jose Cosgrove, Diane Gammons, Peter Gammons, Ann Heighway, Peter Matthews, Jean Mitton, Fil S Moore, Irene Murray, David Pickering, Joyce Pickering, Philip Rothwell, Les Schofield, Maureen Scott, John Stopforth, Christine Stopforth, Trevor Taplin, Gareth Thompson, Chris Turner, Stepahnie Waters-Singleton. Peter Gammons was in the Chair, with Peter Matthews as Secretary.

IN ATTENDANCE: There were three members of the Practice present, as follows: Dr Susan Kenyon (GP), Matthew Cooper (Practice Manager), Jane Higginson (Senior Practice Nurse) and Louise Sleith (Practice Nurse). Also in attendance as Guest Speakers were Donna Speat (Manager) and Helen Sheppard (Adviser) for Promoting Independence in People, Age UK Oldham, and Angela Barnes, Carers’ Services, Oldham Borough Council.

Following discussion, it was AGREED that an alphabetical list of members, together with their E-Mail addresses, would be made available to the Secretary by the Practice. The list would be completely confidential and the information provided would only be used to communicate with members about matters relevant to the Practice and the Patients’ Forum. The information would not be divulged to any third party.

1. APOLOGIES: Apologies for absence were received from Muriel Barlow, Sue Brady, Lynda Cleary, Elaine Earley, Peter Hawksworth, Sue Marley, Brian McKown, Kumar Sisodia, Barbara Smithies, 
2. MINUTES: The Minutes of the previous meeting, held on Thursday, 6th October 2016, were read and AGREED as a correct record.

3. MATTERS ARISING: There were no matters arising from the Minutes, not covered by other items on the Agenda.
4. PRACTICE NEWS & UPDATE: The Practice Manager REPORTED that Dr Ian Wilkinson would be retiring as Senior Partner GP at the Practice on 30th April 2017. His position as Senior Partner would be taken by Dr Susan Kenyon. Dr Laura Meher would also be retiring as a Salaried GP at the Practice. Any vacancies would covered by locum GPs until new appointments were made.  
The Practice Manager further REPORTED that the annual flu clinics, open to all eligible patients in the Practice, had been held on the following Saturdays, 8th October, 29th October and 19th November 2017. However, although the clinics had been relatively well attended, there was a concern that many patients had received a flu injection from sources other than the Practice, and as a result there was no record on the patients’ medical files. Moreover, the cost of the unused vaccines had fallen on the Practice. Following discussion, it was AGREED to investigate ways of publicising and improving the uptake of flu clinic appointments.
5. PRESENTATION – INTEGRATED HEALTH TEAM: Following an introduction to the work of the Integrated Health Team in the local cluster of GP Practices, Jane Higginson welcomed Donna Speat and Helen Sheppard from Age UK Oldham to the meeting and invited them to make their presentation. During their presentation they explained that the aim of Age UK Oldham was to help make later life a more fulfilling experience for older people. In particular, through Promoting Independence in People, it aimed to improve their quality of life by helping them to identify ways of building self-confidence and self-reliance, and improving wellbeing and independence. Funded for three years by NHS Pennine Care, Promoting Independence in People provided a service for older people feeling anxious about health issues or long term health conditions, who been referred by a health or care professional, or by self-referral, as being in need of support. (For further information please visit the website at www.ageukoldham.org.uk).
Jane Higginson further welcomed Angela Barnes from Oldham Carers’ Services to the meeting and invited her to make her presentation. During her presentation she explained that the aim of the Carers’ Service was to offer advice, information and support to those who provided care for a family member, friend or neighbour, without which they would be unable to manage in their daily life. Among the services on offer were one to one support, counselling and advocacy, and grants to support carers in taking a break and alleviating stress. (For further information, please contact the Oldham Carers’ Service, The Link Centre, 140 Union Street, Oldham, OL11 1DZ. Tel: 0161 - 770 1188; E-Mail: oldham.carers@wired.me.uk).
Following their presentations the best thanks and appreciation of the Patients’ Forum were recorded to Donna Peat, Helen Sheppard and Angela Barnes.
6. ANY OTHER BUSINESS: There were no items of any other business.
7. DATE OF NEXT MEETINGS: Following discussion, it was AGREED that the next meetings of the Patients’ Forum would be held on Thursday, 4th May and Thursday, 5th October 2017.                                                           
Peter Matthews (Secretary).  
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